
To UAAT’s International Partner University Alliance/System, 

We are pleased to inform you that our 2024 collaborative projects have been fully reviewed and 
the approved projects/teams will be notified shortly. It is expected that the collaboration and 
exchange activities between the two sides will begin soon in December. 

At the same time, in order to further expand the exchange of scholars, UAAT has recently 
approved the UAAT International Young Visiting Scholar Program (see Attachment 1, 2). 
This mobility program invites young scholars from UAAT’s international partner university 
systems or university alliances for a short-term (1-3 months) visit to UAAT’s member 
universities, aiming to help international young scholars to make connection to UAAT 
universities/scholars and to initiate research, teaching, or innovation and entrepreneurship 
collaboration. 

Here, we would like to ask your assistance in announcing and promoting this program in your 
university system/alliance and your university. UAAT also invites recommendation of 
outstanding international young scholars and doctoral researchers under the age of 45 from 
our partner university alliances/systems. If your system/alliance has a suitable list of 
recommendations, please provide it to us (as in Attachment 3) by October 15. The UAAT 
Secretariat will actively contact and help the recommended candidates to apply for the grant 
(e.g., help match a host university/scholar in UAAT, if necessary). 

Aside from the established collaboration projects, we wish that this new young visiting scholar 
program will further enrich mutual collaboration and talent exchanges and strengthen ties 
between your university system/alliance and UAAT. 

If you need further information or have any questions, please feel free to contact our UAAT 
Secretariat any time. Thank you for your support and we are excited about the collaboration to 
be unfolded ahead. 

With best regards, 

Wen-Chang Chen 
President of National Taiwan University and Convenor of UAAT 


